MINUTES

Beaver Meadow Golf Advisory Committee Meeting May 13, 2021

In Attendance: Chris Mulleavey (Chair), Bob Norton, Linda Mattlage, Nathan Fennessy, Roger Jobin, Bob Whatmough, Jennifer Kretovic, Fran Hunt, Phil Davis, Bernard "Sid" Chase, Deputy City Manager Brian LeBrun, and City Manager Tom Aspell.

Absent: Dick Holden.

The meeting was called to order. Deputy City Manager Brian LeBrun read the Covid-19 – Public Meeting Procedures Notice in compliance with Governor Sununu's Executive Order #12.

- 1) **Public Input:** There was no public input.
- 2) **Approval of April Meeting Minutes:** Nathan Fennessy motioned, Jennifer Kretovic seconded, and the minutes from the April 11, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved with a roll call vote.

3) **Pro Shop Update:**

- Memberships continue to trend ahead of last year and currently stand at 265, which is higher than the end of June last season.
- Green Fees and Cart Fees also continue to trend ahead of last season, mainly because we were closed at this point last year due to the pandemic.
- April Rounds exceeded expectations with a total of 3,200 rounds of golf in just three weeks.
- Pro Shop sales continue to be great and trend ahead of traditional spring openings.

4) Course Update:

- Holes 13-14 project is going well.
- Looking at trees today.
- Have Hydro Seeder lined up.
- Assistant City Planner Beth Fenstermacher is taking the left side of the 14 tee as a Polinator Garden.
- Spring Greens aeration is complete.
- Fairways, Tees, Aprons and Greens have all been fertilized.
- Have started weed control process.
- 5) **Adjournment:** Jennifer Kretovic motioned, Bob Whatmough seconded, and the meeting was adjourned on a unanimous roll call vote.